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A combined Work and Regular Session Meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of 
Allendale was held in the Municipal Building at 500 West Crescent Avenue, Allendale, New 
Jersey on July 20, 2023.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Mayor Wilczynski 
who welcomed everyone who is joining the meeting in the audience and on Zoom Webinar.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski asked that the Municipal Clerk read the open public meetings statement: 
“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, the notice requirements have been 
satisfied.  The meeting dates for the year are confirmed at the Annual Meeting, are posted 
on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and on the Borough Website, 
published in The Record within the first 10 days of the New Year, and copies are sent to The 
Ridgewood News and Star-Ledger.  Notice of this meeting by the July 10, 2023 Sunshine 
Notice was sent to The Record, The Ridgewood News and Star Ledger and has been posted 
on the public bulletin board in the Municipal Building and Borough website.” 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 

PRESENT:   Councilmembers Liz Homan, Susanne Lovisolo, Ed O’Connell, 
Matthew O’Toole, Tyler Yaccarino and Mayor Amy Wilczynski 

  
ABSENT:        Joseph Daloisio 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Raymond Wiss, Borough Attorney  
   Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk 
   John Gil, Director of Communications 
   Ron Kistner, Director of Operations/Administrative Officer 
    

FLAG SALUTE:  Mayor Wilczynski led the salute to the flag. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilman O’Toole that the June 15, 2023 
Combined Work and Regular Session minutes be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio: absent 

 
Motion by Councilman Yaccarino, second by Councilman O’Toole that the June 26, 2023 
Special Session minutes be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: abstain  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye 
Councilman O’Connell: abstain  Councilman Daloisio: absent 
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PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY: 
 
No one from the public came forward. 
 
BUSINESS ITEM FOR CONSIDERATION: 
 
John Collins, of Valley Chabad, requests date of Wednesday, December 12 , 2023 at 6:00 p.m. for 
the Town Menorah Lighting.  No objections by the governing body. 
 
ADMINISTRATION:   
 
Agenda Review: 
 
Mayor Wilczynski reviewed the agenda which consisted of Consent Agenda Items 23-180 
through 23-187.  She stated, regarding Resolution 23-181 we are applying for a DOT grant 
to refurbish the sidewalks around Memorial Park.  The DOT grants are also the grants that 
we use for all of the downtown streetscape.  Resolution 23-182 we are authorizing to go for 
an ADA bathroom for our firehouse.  Resolution 23-183 is a resolution supporting Bergen 
County Fire Mutual Aid Plan in the borough with neighboring towns.  Resolution 23-184 we 
have a new administrative assistant for our police department, Peggy Timony.  Resolution 
23-185 is a resolution authorizing the undertaken of the correction actions or the diversion 
for the water. 

 
Mayor Wilczynski asked Councilpresident Liz Homan to speak as to that.   

 
Councilpresident Homan stated that we sold the Allendale water system to Veolia.  A part 
of what is not complete with that transaction is we have some easements that are 
outstanding as well as this item with Green Acres.  We have used Green Acres in Allendale 
and so any property that is Green Acres has restrictions on what can occur within that.  
Some of the water pipes were put in at the Brookside field where the grand stand is and 
going through Crestwood Lake.  It has certainly not changed the utilization of either of those 
locations, but as we transition, we give easements to Veolia of our own.  We can’t do that 
without following some procedures with Green Acres.  What that will entail, we believe at 
this point, is that we will be looking for additional space in Allendale to designate as Green 
Acres Open Space.  Personally, while I hate that potentially that we didn’t know that these 
pipes have been put in many years ago, it’s great because we will be preserving some 
additional open space in Allendale.   
 
As a council, we will be looking at what space makes the most space where, perhaps, there’s 
some wetlands or wet areas that haven’t been adequately protected.  It’s one of those things 
where, legally, we need to go through these steps.  For Allendale, it’s another opportunity 
for some space to be preserved. Veolia still has 3.5 million dollars of the 18 million sale.  
The process by which we have to undertake given all these easements is very time 
consuming and very detailed.  This is just one small component.  We also have easements 
that don’t exist; papers that must have somehow been misfiled.  We’ve had to have all sorts 
of surveying going on.  There are so many moving parts.   
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For myself, it’s an opportunity to say that the team that Allendale has from a water 
committee, our legal, our engineer, Ron Kistner and the Veolia side, it’s a lot of parts.  I am 
so pleased that we’re chugging along and every week there’s some progress that’s being 
made.  Councilpresident Homan thanked  Ray Wiss, Esq. and Ryan Scerbo who have been 
legal consultants and have been excellent.  Ron Kistner stated that we had to go on 
numerous resident properties and the residents have been outstanding.  They ask what 
we’re doing and we tell them.  No one has given us a hard time about it.  Councilpresident 
Homan stated that she’s pleased to hear that.  Change is never easy.  For this resolution, 
it’s a resolution that is required by Green Acres so that everybody in the community 
understands that we need to have this diversion cleaned up as well and that the borough 
council and I know we’re all on the same page with making sure we have this done.  Mayor 
Wilczynski thanked Councilpresident Homan for all the work she has done. 

 
CONSENT AGENDA: 
 
RES 23-180:  AUTHORIZATION FOR REFUND TO MINARIS REGENERATIVE MEDICINE, 
LLC, DUE TO OVERPAYMENT ON PLUMBING SUB CODE APPLICATION FEE IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $35,230.00. 
 
RES 23-181:  RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION FOR 
THE NEW JERSEY DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION’S FY24 MUNICIPAL AID 
PROGRAM. 
 
RES 23-182:  AUTHORIZATION TO ADVERTISE BID SPECIFICATIONS FOR HANDICAP 
ACCESSIBLE BATHROOM AT THE ALLENDALE FIREHOUSE. 
 
RES 23-183:  RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE BERGEN COUNTY FIRE MUTUAL AID PLAN 
IN THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, COUNTY OF BERGEN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY. 
 
RES 23-184:  APPOINTMENT OF FULL-TIME ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT – POLICE 
DEPARTMENT – PEGGY TIMONY. 
 
RES 23-185:  RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE AUTHORIZING THE UNDERTAKING OF CORRECTIVE ACTIONS NECESSARY 
TO ADDRESS A PRIOR DIVERSION OF PARK LAND PURSUANT TO GREEN ACRES 
REGULATIONS. 
 
RES 23-186:  APPROVAL OF JULY 20, 2023 LIST OF BILLS. 
 

RES 23-187:  AUTHORIZATION OF 2023 PARK & RIDE FEES. 
 
Motion by Councilwoman Homan, second by Councilwoman Lovisolo that the Consent 
Agenda be and is hereby approved. 
 
On a roll call, the vote was recorded as follows: 
 
Councilwoman Homan: aye  Councilman O’Toole: aye 
Councilwoman Lovisolo: aye  Councilman Yaccarino: aye/abstain on 23-186 
Councilman O’Connell: aye  Councilman Daloisio absent 
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For the record, Councilman Yaccarino abstained on Resolution 23-186 and aye to the 
balance. 

 
 (See Resolutions 23-180 through 23-187  

attached and made a part hereof) 
 

Council Committee Reports: 
 
Councilman O’Connell, Department of Public Works, stated that the summer sports are 
winding down and the preparation for the field for the fall sports are starting.  Rich has 
been doing a great job maintaining the water quality at Crestwood Lake.  The planning of 
Phase V and VI of the downtown streetscape are underway.  They will be patching some 
potholes on several blocks scheduled for the next couple of weeks.   
 
Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Land Use Board, is absent. 
 
Councilwoman Lovisolo, Finance, Human Resources and Administration, stated that 
the Finance, HR and Administration committee will be meeting tomorrow.  I will have more 
to report at our next meeting.  I just want to give a quick library update on some new 
positions and promotions at the library.  The Library Board of Trustees has named Nancy 
Clauss to the position of Library Director effective July 3, 2023.  Nancy was awarded a 
Graduate Degree in Library and Information Science from Syracuse University in 2021.  
Prior to serving in her current position at Lee Memorial Library, she worked in the marketing 
analytics and marketing research fields, developing skills in team leadership, project 
management and customer service.   
 
Circulation Associate Melissa Brandes received a Master’s Degree in Library and 
Information Science from the University of Southern Mississippi this Spring. She is being 
elevated to the role of Community Programming & Outreach Librarian beginning 
July 3, 2023. In her prior professional career, Melissa attained a Ph.D. from Garrett-
Evangelical Seminary and worked as an Adjunct Professor at New Brunswick Theological 
Seminary.   
 
With these promotions, Allendale now has four certified professional librarians and five 
paraprofessionals, for a total of nine staff members providing 60 public service hours over 
six days a week, year-round. 
 
Councilpresident Homan, Water, Sewer and Public Utilities, stated on Tuesday I was 
fortunate enough to be down at the New Street treatment plant when the temporary 
treatment for PFAS began.  I thank the residents of Allendale for going through the process 
with this council and voting to sell the system because the money part is not what drove 
this at all.  That’s the fortunate thing.  It really is the fact that, we, as Allendale, would not 
have been able to, from an engineering standpoint and even a supply standpoint, get those 
vessels up and running.  There are four huge carbon filled vessels that now at this point are 
temporary treatment only for the three wells that are down at New Street.  I feel very grateful 
that Veolia had risk ordered those vessels prior to the sale going through so that we would 
be able to have components because the number of municipalities that are dealing with 
PFAS contamination are many.  So, to be able to have this go on is excellent.   
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They are continuing to press forward with the West Crescent well which is the well that 
actually did go into violation.  Those permits are in.  They have awarded the actual work 
already.  Again, the commitment to bring Allendale into compliance and do what we’ve been 
striving to do for all of our residents.  If anybody has any questions on water, don’t ever 
hesitate to ask because that’s what we’re here for.  This is the newest information. 

 
Regarding sewer, we did have a meeting today to discuss standard operating procedures for 
the way that we handle the billing from West Bergen Utility Authority since it’s our largest 
budget item.  At this point, how we handle it coming in.  How we will check and ensure that 
all of our numbers are correct.  Since we are conduit with sewage for parts of Saddle River 
as well as parts of Ramsey, we are working on a new contract with each of those towns just 
ensuring that everything is buttoned up.  Alison has been such a wonderful addition as 
CFO from the financial side.  Ron and VanCleef have been great.  Our goal is to have 
everything wrapped up for Labor Day.        
 
Councilman O’Toole, Public Safety, stated the Public Safety Committee has had a busy 
few weeks since our last meeting.  We’ve had the Fourth of July in Allendale which is always 
a heavy lift, but thanks to the Police Department and their coordination of Allendale’s Fire 
Department, Ambulance Corp and CERT, as well as many surrounding agencies, it was, 
once again, a tremendous success.  If Councilman Daloisio were here, he would probably 
echo that and breathe a sigh of relief that his big event as president of the Holiday Observers 
is finished.  Councilpresident Homan said Kudos to him.   

Councilman O’Toole stated just last week, Class Number Five of Allendale’s Junior Police 
Academy graduated.  Judging by the video that Officer Acevedo posted, it was another 
incredible experience for the kids.  Motorcycle wheelies, helicopters, K-9 officers, a trip to 
the 9/11 Museum at ground zero, it’s no wonder that the 60-recruit limit was reached eight 
minutes after registration opened.   Special thanks to the Allendale School District for 
allowing the use of their facility as well as the Allendale Police Officers who instructed the 
recruits.   

The police department welcomed the AFEE Chief for a Day winner; a first grader from 
Hillside school.  The Chief and Chief for a Day ate lunch together, toured the police station, 
the firehouse and visited the junior police academy.   
 
We have moved forward with our promotional process to replace the sergeants whom we 
have lost to retirement.  Eligible candidates sat for a test last month and more recently two 
interviews; first with the command arm of the police department and then just a few days 
ago with the Public Safety Committee.  No matter how it all shakes out, the residents of 
Allendale are fortunate to have such fantastic candidates for these positions.   
 
Finally, on a personal note, I would like to take a moment to recognize and thank the 
members of the Allendale Police Department who quite literally saved my father’s life three 
weeks ago when he experienced a medical emergency.  This was a type of situation where 
minutes make all the difference and their quick response and transport to the hospital for 
emergency surgery saved him.  On scene within minutes were Officers Jamie Hilgardner, 
Alex Helmer, Christian Moore and Justin Hugerich.  Fielding the calls on the desk Christian 
Henderson.  Coordinating everything from the New Jersey State Chief’s Convention in 
Atlantic City, Chief Mike Dillon.  On behalf of my entire family and from the bottom of my 
heart, thank you, all.    
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Councilman Yaccarino, Facilities, Parks and Recreation, stated that it’s been a 
challenging summer in some respects because we did have a full slate of a lot of fun activities 
at the lake, but it seems to have rained every weekend since the start of the summer, so it’s 
been challenging.  I am happy looking ahead to this Saturday.  We do have Allendale’s 
Midlife Crisis band, which I understand special guest appearance this year.  So, we are 
going to have a really nice Saturday looking ahead.  With the storms, we had some branches 
down at the Red Barn area last week.  Save-a-Tree was on site and they took care of that 
earlier this week.  Luckily, looking at some of the surrounding areas, we really lucked out 
with a lot of the storms, especially, at Crestwood.  Other than that, we’re looking at 
buttoning up a couple of our outstanding capital projects this year so, hopefully, in the next 
couple of weeks we’re going to start awarding some projects and tuning up some of those 
items.  That will all start taking place in the next few weeks.  Looking forward to rounding 
out the summer with some sunshine.   

 
Staff Reports:  
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated that she had nothing to report. 
 
Ron Kistner, Director of Operations/Administrative Officer, stated he has  nothing to 
report.  
 
Mike Dillon, Police Chief thanked the governing body for all of their support.  It’s been an 
interesting couple of months.  We’re making huge progress in the police department.     
 
Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney, stated most of the things we have been involved in have been 
referred to in the council committee report, so I defer. 
 
John Gil, Director of Communications – not present. 

 
Mayor’s Report: 
  
Mayor Wilczynski stated our Director of Operations set up the Northwest Bergen County 
Administrator’s Barbeque and we had the honor of having County Executive Tedesco come 
and speak about all shared services that we participate in with the county.  I want to thank 
him and Ron for setting all that up as well as all the other mayors and administrators that 
showed up.  I think it was the best turnout we’ve ever had.  Mr. Kistner was working the 
grill again.  It was a wonderful event.   
 
Thank you again to the Holiday Observers for the Fourth of July event and thank you to 
Joe Daloisio who is the outgoing holiday observer president.  Always an amazing event.  Not 
only the fireworks, but also the events for the kids on the field the whole entire day.  Our 
OEM, AVAC, CERT, Allendale Fire Department, Police and our DPW all came together to 
make this event special for the town.   
 
I attended the Junior Police Academy graduation and it was really special.  I will be posting 
the video on my Facebook page so if anyone wants to see it, it is something to see.  Last 
night, I attended the Allendale/Saddle River Rotary who paired up with another amazing 
agency, our Fell House.  Two great causes, the Rotary and the Fell House.   
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It’s very nice to see our town organizations come together in a group effort.  I think there 
was about 40 people there so it was a great event for the rotary who does so many special 
things as well as for the Fell House bringing attention to that amazing historic building in 
our town.   
 
Regarding 220, it’s almost built.  I know that it looks very large; however, our Community 
Center is going to go right in front of it.  The community center is going to be beautiful.  It 
will have amazing space for our residents.  Currently, we have no other space for the 
residents.  If we did not purchase that property and we did not sell it to the developer that 
we did in the combination that we did with the back building remaining as a warehouse 
and the front building being residential units, it would have been over three hundred units 
there.  We bought it from a Brooklyn developer who was known to build many condos, so a 
high-density building was definitely slated to go there.  We are very happy that we did 
purchase that building and we are very happy the way that it is going to turn out.  If 
everybody can just be patient and wait until our beautiful community center comes out, it’s 
going to be amazing for the community.  I know everybody is posting a lot of things on 
Facebook so I just wanted to clear the air and let everybody know it’s going to be a 
spectacular space for the community once it is finally built.  Councilpresident Liz Homan 
said people have to remember that we do have to abide by Fair Share Housing mandates.  
So having nothing there was not an option.   
 
Mayor Wilczynski said she’s been working on this project since 2018 and it’s been a bumpy 
road.  It almost went south a couple times so we’re very happy that we did get to partner 
with Hampshire because they are a very reputable and good developer that we can trust.  
We are very pleased at the way it is coming.  I wish our community center could have been 
a little quicker; however, we are going to bid.  Mayor Wilczynski thanked Municipal Clerk, 
Linda Cervino, for everything she’s done in preparing to go out to bid.  The bid notice is 
getting published in the Monday, July 31, 2023 edition of The Record.  She also thanked 
everyone else on the 220 team who have come together and really made these specs 
buttoned up.   
 
Thank you, again, to Councilpresident Liz Homan for all the work that she did.  It was 
amazing that we had this temporary treatment going in and that the well is turned on.  So, 
without your forward thinking and your leadership we would be in quite a bind right now.  
We are very lucky to have you at the helm of this project.    

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  None. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON ANY ITEM:  
 
Joseph Bond, 19 Bearsford Road, Allendale, stated that he has communicated to a 
number of the governing body of the issue he’s about to discuss.  I’m surprised and actually 
very disappointed to have to be here this evening.  There’s a problem of consistent and faulty 
water bills; in my case, going back two years which is eight quarters.  Personally, it’s not a 
monetary issue.  It’s more of a principal issue.  How an organization inconsistently sends 
out faulty estimated bills.   
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When you query, which is what I have done, Veolia, they can’t tell me what the algorithm 
they’re using to come up with the estimates.  That’s based on the preceding estimates.  In 
my case, it was two years of estimates.    
 
In the end of March, early April, I called them to inquire about it and I received no answer.  
I asked them why someone had not come out to check the meter and I received no answer.  
I asked to speak to a supervisor at that point.  The supervisor was not available and they 
said they will call you within 72 hours.  Again, no answer.  I called back about five days 
later and had another conversation with someone.  Basically, at that point, I was told to ask 
for a meter reading.  I said I was told that there were no meters available.  A person came 
out the following day, which was a Wednesday and put a new meter in.  The service people 
were extremely helpful and professional.  I was assured at that juncture that everything was 
taken care of.  The reason this all started was because in my preceding bill, the number 
was about $100.00 higher than normal.  This is in the middle of winter as opposed to the 
summer so something is a little bit goofy here.  Councilpresident Homan asked what bill 
was he referring to.  Mr. Bond said 4/24/23 for $176.00.  I looked and estimate, estimate, 
estimate and I go back it’s all estimate.  That’s the genesis of this.  Secondly, not getting 
any sort of responsible answer it started getting me angry.  The guy came and put the meter 
in, showed me how to work it.  I said, what do I do, pay it or not.  The guy told me to pay it 
and it will true itself up and the next quarter will be actual.  The next quarterly bill came in 
and it was an estimate again.  I had to do the whole thing again.  They only have people in 
Allendale one day a week.  It was pushed off a week.   
 
I know, personally, one neighbor who is in the same situation as I am, except his bill is 
three times of what my bill was coming in at.  My other next-door neighbors are working 
fine.  At this point, I’m here to question what percentage of homes are getting estimated 
bills.  Councilpresident Homan said there are approximately 586 estimated meters.  While 
I say that, I do feel and understand.  As I said, I appreciate people ensuring that we are 
always progressing in a positive direction because that is what we’re striving to do in all of 
the things that we do here.  With the water meters, there has been a backorder challenge 
for the types of meters that Allendale hadn’t had.  And our meters prior to COVID were 
already experiencing what are we going to do or if we were going to change out all the meters 
which is a very expensive endeavor to change out all the meters.  So, we were buying little 
drips and drabs and then COVID was hitting and everything went on backorder.  There were 
no meters to be had.  Once we got the sale passed with Veolia, they are putting in what are 
called AMI meters.  So, there will be meters that you will be able to have an app on your 
phone to be able to track what your meter is reading.   
 
Mr. Bond stated I was told that.  I’ve had two different interpretations from Veolia on the 
same subject.  At one point, the new meters are coming in, 2,400 meters, and so forth.  
That’s going to take a long time because they are only allocating one person a week to do 
meter replacement at this point.  Councilpresident Homan said the meters, when they do 
the AMI replacement, it’s going to be a whole project that’s going to be going on.  It probably 
will not happen (and it’s not required to happen) until the end of 2024 because, again, 
production is challenging.  Your quarter that ended April 24, 2023, if you look and see you 
actually got a short bill for the fourth quarter.  You weren’t billed December which you 
normally would be.  Mr. Bond stated I received a bill on April 24, 2023 what’s due for 
$176.00.  Then the meter was fixed.   
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I got another bill which was for $121.00, but that was after the meter was fixed.  It’s now 
an estimate again.  Then, yesterday, in preparation for today evidently, they sent a revised 
bill which is even lower and it appears that it is an actual bill finally.  But, that’s not the 
issue here.  The issue is you have 500 meters.  This didn’t open up overnight.  You can’t 
blame it on Veolia because Suez was doing the billing for Allendale for a long time.  
Councilpresident Homan said, but Allendale owned the systems and the meters.  We were 
trying to get replacement meters and we were having trouble about three and a half years 
ago.  To outlay money to buy meters.  We didn’t keep in stock hundreds of meters.  We had 
containers of them.  Once the meters went on backorder then every meter that’s going out 
and these meters are at the end of their lifetime, there is no replacement, so they do go on 
estimate and the way the estimates work is on the most recent.  It goes from the year prior.  
So, if you have two years, yes, you are getting an estimate based upon an estimate.   
 
Mr. Bond said he understands, but how do you get the vacillations that I’ve received over 
the last two years.  It doesn’t make any sense how they’re coming up with this calculation 
because I’m looking at bills here that vacillate from $82.00 to $108.00 so forth and so on.  
Now, if you’re talking about a problem that you’re sending out faulty bills that are based 
upon estimates that you really can’t define, then why would you turn around and not just 
put a base number out until you get the thing straightened out.  Councilpresident Homan 
said because the base number is based upon the numbers that are in the system already.  
We have had meters historically that, unfortunately, for one reason or another, some people 
didn’t report that they had estimated, so I didn’t check all of their estimates.   
 
We had to go back five years and sit down with people.  So, it’s not a perfect system and I 
am not in any way saying that it’s great.  But it’s something that we are trying with Veolia 
and they understand it’s a problem.  Mr. Bond said that’s the Allendale problem.  I look at 
this also from the business perspective and, basically, you’re looking at Suez.  They’re 
putting out faulty bills in the revenue line.  It’s not material.  Councilpresident Homan said 
they’re putting out estimated bills.  Mr. Bond stated, secondly, you have the FCC and The 
Bureau of Public Utilities.  I’m not proposing I’m going to do any of this, but this is the 
problem that you have when you have one-sixth of the town getting estimated bills for a 
long time.  I heard there was a resident in Allendale for 25 years and didn’t pay a water bill 
and laughed about it when he just sold his house.  Councilpresident Homan stated all I can 
assure you is that they should have the AMI system in by the end of 2024.  Certainly, I will 
continue and have been continuing to communicate with Veolia that on these bills people 
feel challenged.  Mr. Bond stated that it doesn’t seem like anything is being done.  If you 
put it back on Veolia, they are allocating one service truck to fix meters once a week.  If you 
have 400 housing missing or broken meters, why would you not have more people doing 
this.  Councilpresident Homan said Veolia doesn’t have enough physical meters to be 
putting in to each of those homes.  Mr. Bond said then why not turn around and accelerate 
this new program to put the new meters in as opposed to not.  It’s insulting when I get on 
the phone with them and they can’t explain the bill.  Councilpresident Homan thanked Mr. 
Bond for continuing to have a dialog about this.  It’s not an easy scenario and I understand 
that it’s not the money; it's the point.  But what I do want to assure you it’s not like nobody 
cares that this is happening.  They’re aware.   We can’t make meters appear.  
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Mark Savastano, 22 Vreeland Place, Allendale thanked the Mayor and Council for placing 
your trust in the Green Team and providing the opportunity for the members to demonstrate 
a commitment to a more sustainable Allendale.  Councilwoman Lovisolo, we’re grateful for 
your continued commitment to our efforts as well as your participation and encouragement.  
I’d also like to mention Councilman Emeritus Jim Strauch’s continued active membership. 
   
Despite the in-climate weather, the second annual spring cleanup was very successful.  
There was teamwork that enabled the Green Team to seamlessly inherit this event from the 
borough and continue to provide this service to our residents on a volunteer basis which 
reduces borough expenses while continuing to benefit the community and the environment.  
I also want to thank John Gil, the CERT members and several citizen volunteers who 
selflessly contributed their time; specifically, Carol Reichert, Eubie Jung and her two sons 
who participated.  In fact, Eubie is very excited about the possibility of receiving something 
on paper about his participation so he can submit it to the school. 
 
Statistics from the event were 4,200 lbs. of paper, 7,800 lbs. of electronics, 2,000 lbs. of 
clothing, 10 lbs. of syringes, which are collected by the police department in partnership 
with Valley Hospital, who donated the use of sharps containers.  The police department also 
collected an unknown number of medications.  There were 25 lbs. of plastic film that were 
collected that day.  An SUV load of EPS styrofoam which was not intended to be collected, 
but people were bringing it so we brought it over to Ridgewood after the event.  We also sold 
ten composters and three rain barrels that day.  This represents 7,000 lbs. of material that 
was kept from curb collections reducing tonnage fees and keeping materials from the 
landfills.   
 
The compost bins will provide the same benefit on a continuous basis by keeping food from 
our trash cans.  To date, we’ve sold 45 compost bins and 12 rain barrels.  Lastly, the Green 
Team email continues to receive inquiries on a regular basis by the residents asking for 
advice on how to handle different recyclables.   
 
I understand that we are going to have to move the rain barrel and compost bin out of the 
borough hall?  Mayor Wilczynski said yes.  We want to upgrade the space so when people 
come in it’s a little bit cleaner.  What’s happening is it’s becoming really cluttered over there 
and then people bringing their bags.  The plastic film as well.  Mr. Savastano asked Ron if 
they can move all three of those items over to the Recycling Center.  Mr. Kistner said John 
will put something on the website pertaining to that.  Mr. Savastano said if we can put a 
sign up to contact the Green Team about purchasing those items and also to inquire of the 
Green Team if they have questions about things that they can’t bring there.  Mr. Savastano 
also mentioned about the Green Team presentation as he proposed if we can have a 
continued discussion about that, it can’t hurt.   
 
Mr. Savastano said he had a very large half of an oak tree fall into his yard.  There’s danger 
from additional trees.  This was from a neighbor’s yard.  There are trees that are on the ORU 
right away property and I wondered how to deal with that if I wanted to approach them 
about trimming them before they fall on my shed and possibly hit my house.  Mr. Kistner 
told Mr. Savastano to send him an email with a picture and he will figure it out from there.   
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Walter Widmer, 38 Hamilton Street, Allendale, thanked the governing body for honoring 
the GIs.  He stated that it was outstanding and he really appreciates the fact it was done.  
He also asked why they are digging up the streets.  Mayor Wilczynski said PSE&G is 
replacing the old pipes with new pipes.  They are doing it all over the state.  The pipes are 
quite old and they are upgrading their infrastructure.  It’s a good thing.  Mr. Widmer asked 
if we can look forward to them doing a good patch job.  Mayor Wilczynski said yes, we 
already have that worked out.   Part of their program that they have is to also repave the 
area that they dug up.  They don’t do that right away because once they dig up the pipe, 
they have to patch it and that has to settle.  Then they redo it.         
 
No one else from the public came forward. 
 
Mayor Wilczynski announced that today is Mayor Emeritus Liz White’s birthday and we 
wish her a happy birthday.   
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 
Councilwoman Homan, with second by Councilman O’Connell, and unanimously carried, 
the meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________      08/17/2023  
Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 
Municipal Clerk 
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